Budget Committee Meeting #1: Feb.16, 2018, 12:30-2:30 p.m.
Revenues, Undesignated Funds, Capital Reserves

Attendees: Andy Walsh (teleconferenced from New Zealand), Bill Whitten, Pam Ames, and Town Manager Rosemary Roy 

Misc. Audits are done, and the auditors will present their findings at the Select Board’s March 6 meeting.  Undesignated Fund Balance is $1.4 million which provides the town a safeguard against a financial crisis.
Revenues: 

Pam asked if the format for the % Difference column could be changed to properly display the numbers in percentages.

During April 2017’s Town Meeting, BMV Auto Excise was increased from $830,000 to $850,000 for FY2018. At this Feb. 16th meeting, the Budget Committee increased the FY19 Anticipated Revenues to $867,000 based on year-to-date’s actual strong performance.
Cell Tower Rental: Bill offered to look at our contract and a new third party proposal from Massachusetts to see if there’s some opportunity to optimize revenue.
Homestead Exemption: 25% increase reflects the state’s increase.
Revenue Sharing: will get stat’s at the end of February.
SW & Recycling: usage is up.

Total is $1,705,172, up $22,000, not including Undesignated Fund Balance.

Undesignated Fund Balance:

We deferred our discussion until we have a better picture of our proposed budget numbers.

Senior Tax Program: We changed $50,000 to a $47,000 recommendation which is equal to last year’s disbursement. Per Rosemary if more people apply, then this money will be spread over more people at a lower level than $1,000/household.
Accumulated Employee Payouts: We corrected $25,000 to a $6,000 recommendation which is equal to last year’s disbursement, bringing the total available for payouts back to $25,000. 
Capital Reserves: 

We discussed:
Forestry Utility Vehicle Purchase: $23,666

Hydraulic Spreader: $10,145

Command Vehicle: $43,386 (buy new vs. ongoing repairs, including rocker panels for $5,026)

F550 Plow Truck: $117,175 (accelerated 1 year due to high maintenance costs; research trade-in value)

#4 Wheel Loader: $192,600 (resale value should be at highest point now. We should shorten our assumptions due to it working in the salt shed)
North Road Widening: $481,196 (This project would make the road safer between Routes 231 and 9 for bicyclists and pedestrians. Rosemary also brought up the need to set up a reserve account where unspent Road Maintenance funds can go at the end of the year. She also passed out Casco’s contract with CCSO listing costs for hiring a full-time deputy. Once a town’s population hits 4,000+, they need police coverage. Lots of food for thought.)
Truck Scan Tool: <$10,934 (price might drop to $7,000)
Rosemary told us that the Select Board’s Budget Meeting on Feb. 19 had been changed from 6 p.m. to 8 a.m. and that Debbie Grover would be presenting her Capital Request for Records Preservation, Phase 3, for North Yarmouth’s archives of births, marriages, deaths, social security numbers, Town Meeting Warrants & Minutes, and Town Reports (see pages 97-104 in our binder).

Next Meetings: 
Feb. 26, 12:30-2:30 p.m. to discuss Public Works and Public Safety.

Mar. 2, 12:30-2:30 p.m. to discuss the balance of the cost centers.

Respectfully submitted,

Pamela Ames
